
   
 

   
 

OPEN MEETING  
 

REPORT OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE GOLDEN RAIN FOUNDATION 
COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES COMMITTEE  

 

Thursday, September 9, 2021 – 1:30 p.m.  
Virtual Zoom Webinar  

 

MEMBERS PRESENT:                Yvonne Horton, Chair, Andre Torng, Elsie Addington, 
Debbie Dotson, Reza Karimi, Juanita Skillman, Dennis 
Boudreau, Ajit Gidwani 

 
MEMBERS ABSENT:                 Ryna Rothberg 
 
OTHERS PRESENT:                   Bunny Carpenter, Jim Hopkins, Joan Milliman, Egon  

Garthoffner, Stefanie Brown, Cash Achrekar 
 
STAFF PRESENT:                       Brian Gruner, Jennifer Murphy, Laura Cobarruviaz,  

Jackie Kupfert 
 
Call to Order   
 
Chair Horton called the meeting to order at 1:33 p.m.  
 
Acknowledgement of Media  
 
There was no press present.  
 
Approval of Agenda  
 
A motion was made to amend the agenda as follows: remove item #13 Customer Service 
Education Program, add Kourts Discussion to Items for Discussion and Consideration, add 
Pool 5 Early Opening to Reports, and add Review of Garden Center Operating Rules to Items 
for Future Agendas.  
 
Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Approval of Committee Report for July 8, 2021 
 
A motion was made, and by consensus, the report was approved.  
 
Chair’s Remarks  
 
Chair Horton stated the use of Kourts remains divided and this will be discussed under Items 
for Discussion and Consideration. 
 
Report of the Recreation and Special Events Director  
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Mr. Gruner stated clubs have requested moving events outdoors due to rising COVID 
numbers, but space remains limited. He stated the Pool 1 boiler is installed but will not allow 
the temperature to be set higher than 81 degrees. The optimal temperature would be 84 
degrees. The Garden Center 2 gate is awaiting a part to allow for proper operation. The 
Garden Centers will undergo tree trimming in October. Paddle tennis and pickleball hours 
have been extended to 10 p.m. The new Aqua Zumba class will be held at pool 2 beginning 
in September. The Dallas and Doll free outdoor concert will be hosted on September 23 at 
Clubhouse 2, 4 p.m. to 6 p.m. Pour and Paint event will be on September 20 at Clubhouse 1 
at 6 p.m. The Village Bazaar will be hosted October 2, 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. at Clubhouse 5. On 
November 6 and 7, the Arts & Crafts Bonanza will be at Clubhouse 4 starting at 8 a.m.  
Recreation will reinstate the Thanksgiving and Christmas holiday dinners with more 
information coming. The Performing Arts Center and Clubhouse 5 will be hosting New Year’s 
Eve events. 
 
Chair Horton inquired as to hosting a golf cart parade for Halloween. Mr. Gruner stated the 
parade has not been planned due to lack of staffing for that type of event, but can be 
discussed. 
 
Director Dotson inquired as to adding another date for the Village Bazaar. Staff was directed 
to review dates to add another Village Bazaar. 
 
Member Comments (Items Not on the Agenda)  
 
Residents were called to speak on the following items: drop-in lounge additional tables 
request; Garden Center waiting list; importance of amenities within the community. 
 
Advisor Gidwani stated fundraising has started for the pickleball lights which has raised 
nearly $15,000 to date with a goal of $25,000. He inquired as to the process to begin the 
planning of light installation. Director Carpenter stated once fundraising is complete, the 
project will be presented to the GRF board for review. If approved, Maintenance & 
Construction will be directed to proceed.  
 
Chair Horton stated the GRF board is dedicated to maintaining our amenities.  
 
CONSENT  
 
A motion was made to approve the consent calendar. 
 
Motion passed unanimously. 
 
REPORTS  
 
Bridge Room Request - Ms. Murphy stated Duplicate bridge club request. 
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Discussion ensued.  
 
Staff was directed to obtain internal quotes and present this item as a staff report to CAC in 
October. 
 
Golf Cart Safety - Mr. Gruner stated we currently have signs for golf safety and additional 
signs will be added. 
 
Discussion ensued. 
 
Staff was directed to install five to six additional signs in accordance with current signage. 
 
Outdoor Events Locations - Mr. Gruner presented the following proposed outdoor event 
locations: Clubhouse 2 open space; Equestrian Center arena; Clubhouse 4 (near Golf 
Course); behind the Community Center. 
 
After discussion of all the proposed outdoor event locations, the committee concurred that 
the Equestrian Center arena may best meet the needs of the community.  
 
Director Carpenter stated the Equestrian arena has seating available, but lighting may need 
to be updated. Director Addington inquired as to if events could interrupt the Equestrian 
Center operations. Director Torng stated his concern for available event parking. 
 
Ms. Cobarruviaz stated in order to maintain the footing, no trash or sharps will be allowed 
and the staging must not be too heavy. Lighting would need to be addressed for evening 
events. Mr. Gruner stated the employee parking lot may be utilized if the event is on a 
weekend. Director Carpenter stated the Community Center parking lot can be utilized for 
overflow parking. 
 
Advisor Skillman stated we must adhere to city and community planning policies. Parking at 
Community Center is limited as we do not own the entire lot which may require a parking 
study. A roadway may need to be created from the employee lot to the Equestrian Center as 
a shuttle is the only option at this time. 
 
Advisor Gidwani inquired as to an event spooking the horses. Ms. Cobarruviaz stated the 
arena is far enough removed and any normal level of noise would be acceptable. Resident 
boarders would be informed of any events and the upper arena area would be closed for use 
during the event.  
 
Staff was directed to create a rental fee for the use of the Equestrian Center arena only and 
to create general rules of event utilization of the Clubhouse 2 open space to include, but not 
limited to, event coordinator must contact the Clubhouse 2 supervisor to ensure no 
encroachment of other scheduled activities, no sitting in landscaped areas and capacity limits 
and to bring this recommendation to the next CAC meeting. 
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Revenue Generating Objective - Mr. Gruner presented the revenue generating chart and 
highlighted three items that could be implemented soon: Golf tee box sponsors, coupon 
booklet and fee-based classes.  
 
Director Dotson inquired as to who would implement these programs. Mr. Gruner stated this 
still needs to be identified, but possibly golf staff, Recreation staff working closely with 
PR/Marketing Department and Recreation staff coordination with contract instructors 
dependent upon space limitations.  
 
Director Milliman stated coupon books could be available in Recreation office or at the 
Community Center front desk. Director Carpenter stated the creation of a bistro would be a 
simple project as a location is already available by the golf driving range in the existing room 
not being used. She will research and bring to CAC next month to discuss. Chair Horton 
stated an ad hoc committee will be created and directed those on the committee interested 
are to email Ms. Kupfert for inclusion. 
 
Dick Rader stated posthumous donations are listed and inquired as to resident donations. 
Director Carpenter stated the Village Community Fund is available for resident donations. 
 
ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION AND CONSIDERATION  
 
Equestrian Pricing Policy - Ms. Murphy stated the staff recommendation to review and 
approve the GRF-Equestrian Ad Hoc Committee's recommended equestrian service fee 
amendments to the current Equestrian Pricing Policy Resolution 90-20-20 to be effective FY 
2022. 
 
Discussion ensued. 
 
A motion was made to review and approve the GRF-Equestrian Ad Hoc Committee's 
recommended equestrian service fee amendments to the current Equestrian Pricing Policy 
Resolution 90-20-20 to be effective FY 2022. 
 
Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Chair Horton stated she is very proud of what has been completed through the Equestrian 
Ad Hoc Committee. Director Carpenter thanked all on the Equestrian Ad Hoc Committee and 
Director Hopkins for assisting with the analysis. 
 
Kourts Discussion - Ms. Murphy read the member comments submitted via email that 
stated either for or against the use of Kourts for reservations.  
 
Discussion ensued.  
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Director Dotson inquired as to separating the Kourts system by sport and as to the ease of 
adjustments. Mr. Gruner stated the system can be adjusted and it is independent per sport 
currently.  
 
Director Dotson inquired as to Kourts usage for pickleball and the pools. Mr. Gruner stated 
the Recreation Department worked in conjunction with the clubs using Kourts and is only 
being used at Pool 2, 6 to 11 a.m. as it is intended as a lap swim pool. 
 
Advisor Boudreau stated amenities are for all residents and clubs cannot dictate use of 
amenities. Director Dotson suggested using the eblast to link to the survey form. Chair Horton 
stated she spoke to tennis staff and all courts were busy with many standing around for their 
turn which notes that the use of either system at tennis may not be efficient. 
 
Staff was directed to create a survey for the community and present to the next CAC meeting 
for approval. 
 
Kourts to remain in place at this time. 
 
Pool 5 Early Opening - Mr. Gruner stated resident request to open Pool 5 at 6 a.m. 
 
Discussion ensued. 
 
Staff was directed to advise the petitioner that one pool is always open at 6 a.m. and there 
will be no change at this time. 
 
ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDAS  
 
Greens Committee Report and Recommendations - Staff was directed to keep this item 
under Items for Future Agendas. 
 
Saddleback Emeritus Institute Contract Update – Staff was directed to keep this under 
Future Agendas. 
 
Club Insurance – Staff was directed to keep this item under Future Agendas. 
 
Garden Center Operating Rules – Staff was directed to include this item under Future 
Agendas. 
 
CONCLUDING BUSINESS  
 
Committee Member Comments  
Director Addington stated good meeting and thank you. 
Director Dotson stated thank you. 
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Chair Horton stated to email Ms. Kupfert if interested in joining the Revenue Generating 
Objective Ad Hoc Committee   
Director Carpenter thanked the committee and stated Chair Horton did a great job. 
 
Date of Next Meeting  
 
The next regular meeting of the GRF Community Activities Committee will be held at 1:30 
p.m. via the Zoom Webinar platform on Thursday, October 14, 2021.  
 
Adjournment 
  
There being no further business, the Chair adjourned the meeting at 4:55 p.m.    

      

___ Yvonne Horton ___  
 

Yvonne Horton, Chair 


